

Meeting Minutes May 4, 2016

Attendees: 21 Jerry Braunberger, Rachel Cruz, Ruben, Cruz, Alex Gross, Bert Jacobson, DaWayne Kerbs, Nick Kerbs, Simon Levear, Bonnie Mueller, Hope Mueller, Jim Mueller, Sean Mueller, Ryan Rabern, Ryan Rink, Licia Shultz, Peggy Steck, Tim Steck, Patty Walters, Russ Walters, Bren Wamsley, Lorin Wamsley

President, Bert Jacobson called the meeting to order at 7:02 pm.

Secretary, Bren Wamsley read the April 6th minutes and they were approved as corrected. Treasurer, Jim Mueller presented the Treasurer's report and it was approved as presented.

Old Business

Venue Update

Lorin Wamsley reported he and Bren had met with the Davidson Plant and were optimistic we would secure the site for the June event. However, it wasn't to be. The Davidson site will not be available to us. Lorin made phone contact with Brasher's and determined that their site would not be available for our June event and still negotiating for our September event. It's a little larger than Coca Cola. He is still trying to contact Willamette Pass. Lorin will contact the Rosboro Mill in Vaughn. They were not interested 2 years ago.

Blind Autocross

Bert Jacobson inquired if anyone was interested in Chairing the Blind Autocross. There were no volunteers.

Summer Picnic Update

Licia Shultz reported she had mailed personal invitations to our club sponsors and the representatives of the other clubs in Oregon. We're still in the process of identifying and location older previous members. Licia and Hope Mueller are procuring donated prizes. Bert Jacobson suggested we invite Ore-Pac. Lorin Wamsley asked if there were any capacity limitations. Licia responded 200 to 800 people. Licia and Hope are creating family activities.

TSD Rally Update

Simon Levear stated the check point signs are painted and the graphics need to be applied. 10 cars are signed up, there are 6 hopefuls, and 4 out of state. But a show of hands at the meeting indicated there would be quite a few more participants. He could use volunteers to help at the check points. There will be trophies for different classes.

Event 1 and 2 Recap

Alex Gross reported he ran is butt off. Ryan Rink felt he relied a lot on Alex. Ryan quickly learned how big a job it is to be on an event. Bert Jacobson commented that both courses were stunning. Ryan Rabern stated he was a flagger, but had no instruction. Bert felt we need to talk about it more time at the driver's meeting and said it's just a matter of time while he and Hope Mueller learn more about job assignments. Jim Mueller thanked Hope Mueller for showing up even though she had a shoulder injury. Russ Walters asked if there was a way grid could know ahead of time how many dual drivers. Bert stated that's nearly impossible.

Larison Rock

- Bonnie Mueller stated Saturday, May 7th that several members would meet at Larison at 8:00 am to approximately noon to cut fallen trees adjacent to the course. Jim and Bonnie will be using the blower on the hill.
- Friday, May 27th at 7:00 am Bonnie, Jim, and Doug Drouet will sweep the hill.
- Saturday, June 25th will be the last clean up. Mowing and trimming will be done.
- We still need a tow truck. Ruben Cruz may have a person interested. The club will pay their fuel, lunch, and t-shirts.

Sound Meter Follow-Up

Douglas Thomas resigned the Sound Meter position and Jeremy Bunker volunteered to take it over. Bert Jacobson will continue to enforce our rules regarding excessive noise. Bonnie Mueller stated that we need to double check the positioning of the sound meter before the start of each event.

Newsletter Release

Jim Mueller is working on the May Newsletter and Bonnie Mueller will get the email updates to Bren Wamsley.

New Business

Eugene Magazine

Alex Gross reported an article was done regarding the 50th Anniversary of our club. It will appear in a fall issue.

Porta Potties

Bert Jacobson will be shopping to see if we can get a better deal on porta potties. He had no idea they were that expensive.

Radios

Jerry Braunberger inquired how the radios are working. Comments were made that the yellow ones are not good at all. The blue and black radios are fine. At a recent SCCA event, Jerry talked to several people about the radios they were using. He asked if our club would like to check in to possibly using the more expensive radios for better communication. The consensus was this would be a viable alternative. Jerry will research.

Electronic Newsletter Release

The April newsletter release is scheduled for April 27th, Lorin and Bren's anniversary. It will include: June Event Flyer, Results Events 1 and 2, Simon Levear's and Bert Jacobson's articles and the TSD Revival Rally Flyer

Adjourn Meeting

The meeting was adjourned at 8:58 pm

Respectfully Submitted, Bren Wamsley, Secretary

Homework Assignments

News Articles will be written by the following individuals and are submitted to Bren Wamsley (BreWams@comcast.net) no later than the first Friday following the monthly meeting.

JUNSimon LevearJULBonnie MuellerAUGRyan RinkSEPLicia ShultzOCTRuss WaltersNOVRuben CruzDECJANFEB

All – MAY 7th, Larison Rock wood clean-up

All – MAY 14, TSD Revival Rally

All – JUN 25, Larison clean-up

All – JUL 23, Club Barbecue, Armitage Park

All - AUG 20, road clean-up, Goshen Superior Tire

Bert Jacobson – Assign Blind Autocross Chair

Bert Jacobson – Contact Viper club regarding our old equipment

Bert Jacobson – Research porta potties

Bert Jacobson - Add flagger and radio communication to the driver's meeting list

Bert Jacobson - Go over sound meter with Jeremy Bunker

Jerry Braunberger - Research Radios

Jerry Braunberger - Move radios from registration trailer back to timing trailer

Jim Mueller - Upgrade the "Stuff Happens" award

Jim Mueller – May electronic Newsletter release

Lorin Wamsley – Make sponsors aware of the "Specials" page for discount offers

Lorin Wamsley - Meet with Brasher's

Lorin Wamsley - Contact Vaughn Mill

Lorin Wamsley - Contact Willamette Pass and work on new rules

Tim Steck – Revise sponsor's "Specials" page